
5. Use of Electric Trolleys and Ride on Buggies 
Members using electric trolleys and ride on buggies are asked to keep them well away from the 
greens and their surrounds at all times. 
 
Ride on buggy users must sign and comply with the Heaton Moor Buggy Safety Policy before 
they will be allowed to use their buggy on the Course. 
 
In winter all members are encouraged to minimise the use of Buggies and Trolleys, carrying club 
where they can and using lighter pull trolleys if they cannot carry. 
 
Between the Autumn and Spring meetings, after the introductory of fairway mats, electric trolleys 
will only be allowed on the course if they are fitted with “winter wheels”. 
 
The Board, when advised by the Head Greenkeeper and/or Golf Director that course conditions 
dictate, may suspend the use of ride on buggies and/or electric trolleys. 
 
The use of buggies and or electric trolleys by members who are registered disabled will never be 
banned unless the course is closed to all members. However, passengers may not be allowed on 
ride on buggies if they are not registered disabled. 
 
6. Complaints 
All complaints should be made in writing and addressed to the Club Secretary. 
 
7. Sale of Intoxicating Liquor 
Any sale of intoxicating liquors by or on behalf of the Club shall be made in accordance with the 
Licensing Act 2003 (as amended from time to time.) and in accordance with the Club Licence as 
approved by the Licensing Authority which will be displayed in The Club. 
 
A Personal Licence will be held by the Bar & Clubhouse Manager and their Assistant.  In 
exceptional circumstances a voting member holding a Personal Licence may be called upon. A 
Premises Licence will normally be held by the Bar & Clubhouse Manager. 
 
Those permitted to use the facilities of the Club and to purchase intoxicating liquor as a direct or 
indirect consequence of such use shall be defined by the Club Licence as approved by the 
Licensing Authority. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


